ST DAY PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Special Meeting of the Parish Council held on Monday 01st August, 2016, at 7.00pm in the Mills Street Community Room, St Day.
Present: 	Cllrs R Dyer (from item 5), G Nankivell, J Newcombe, S Penny and C Williams.
		Clerk S Edwards
	1 member of the public
									
1. Apologies.
RESOLVED to accept the apologies of Cllrs J Moores and D Jones.

     2.	Declarations of Personal and Prejudicial Interests relating to items on the agenda and the details thereof
	None

     3.    	Public Participation Session 
	A member of the public produced a mining survey which had been done for a property on North Corner and an historical map from 'Mines and Miners of Cornwall' showing mining activity around North Corner/Telegraph St/Scorrier St. These were to assist the Parish Council in its discussion of item 4.

  4.	Mining features, Telegraph/North Corner
	Cllr Newcombe and the Clerk said that Mrs Carole Williams of Daffodil Cottage, Telegraph St., had contacted them to explain her concerns about the recent reopening of Telegraph St. She had originally been told by Ben Dickinson of Cormac that she should not park on her drive as the roadway in front of her drive was liable to subsidence. She had decided to take a chance as she needed to park on her driveway. Now that the road has reopened she is very concerned that traffic is allowed to drive over the area which she was told was unsafe. Cllr Newcombe said at this point that he did invite Mrs Williams to the meeting but she had not attended. She had given Cllr Newcombe a copy of a single sheet mining report which he had circulated to P Cllrs. The report was considered to be very vague without any specific detail and there was no indication of how serious any subsidence at North Corner might be. He had also circulated a copy of an email from Ben Dickinson which explained that the road had been reassessed after a long period of regular monitoring which had  shown no movement at all. In the light of this the road was considered safe to reopen.
	RESOLVED not to take any further action at this point other than to forward a copy of the mining report to Ben Dickinson.

 5.	Planning 
The Clerk reported two application for consideration:
PA16/05757	Four Burrow Hunt	The Kennels, Pink Moors	siting of a mobile home
PA16/06415	Stone E	Ponderosa, Brickworks Hill	two storey extension
RESOLVED to support both applications	

 6.	Accounts.
	The Clerk 1 account for payment:
	 R Parkes	printing, August newsletter	320.00	(001211)
	RESOLVED to pay the above account

 7.	Town Clock
	The Clerk reported that Rothwell Historical Restoration is due to start the final phase of work on 22 August and that a celebration event will be held on Friday 12 August to invite everyone to come and look at the tiles which have now been put up inside the building.
	He also said that Contract Sign Systems have quoted a figure of £35.00 + VAT to make up a commemorative sign to go with the tiles.
	RESOLVED to accept this figure.

 8.   	Meeting reports
	Cllr Newcombe said that he had attended a meeting at County Hall and had been shown the databases which Cornwall Council has showing land ownership.
	He had also attended a police liaison meeting when he had spoken to the acting inspector about the confusion around traffic surveys at Tolgullow.

9.		Date of the next meeting
	12 September in the Mills St Community Room at 7pm. 
	 	
     	The meeting closed at 07.40 pm.

		
